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Greetings dear brothers and sisters, it is our desire 
that by receiving this newsletter you will find 
yourself well, blessed and protected by our God. 
We have arrived at another end of the year by mercy 
and grace of God. We hope, if the Lord allows, to see 
the new year. Also make it a better year for 
everyone, particularly for our country Venezuela, as 
for the whole world. And especially, may more souls 
hear the gospel of Christ and many souls be saved, 
let us pray for everything and for all. 
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BLOG: iglesiadecristomaturincentro.blogspot.com 
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Recently, I made an extraordinary newsletter the 
information that has to do with the unification of 
church that congregates in Barrio Bolivar with the 
center, joining also talent and evangelistic effort. 
The merger is planned, God willing, for next Sunday, 
January 8, 2017. There is no need to write much 
about this important news because you already have 
received it. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW BAPTISMS. In this month there was joy in the 

heavens and among us for the salvation of the 

following people: Melania Barreto (74). Fiorella 

Rengel (43). Melania  and Fiorella are mother and 

daughter respectively, they come from sectarian 

church, however, they opened their hearts and ears 

In this picture we are with the brethren 

from Barrio Bolívar 



to hear the gospel of Christ, and when they 

understood the message, they immediately decided 

to be saved, and on Monday they were baptized for 

forgiveness of sins. Glory be given to God for his 

mercy. 

Jaiver Vargas (9). This young man is an extraordinary 

case with which we have encountered, especially not 

only because of the age he has in years, but because 

of his mental acuity and intelligence. I give you a 

brief and basic profile of him. After preschool he 

entered elementary school at age 7, he is already in 

4th grade. Gdo. At school, he is the subject of 

congratulations on his grades and personal conduct. 

He studies in his free time in a plastic arts workshop, 

has worked in vital and drawing with professional 

quality, will participate in a collective exhibition. He 

plays chess, and has a special interest in Bible study, 

he is the son of an "ex-pastor", today our brother 

Javier Vargas, now excellent preacher of the pure 

gospel. The fact is that Jaiver has established a daily 

study plan, in which his dad must give the class. 

This young man one day informed us with tears in 



his eyes, that he had understood that he was a 

sinner, so that he should be baptized for the 

forgiveness of sins, this generated interviews with 

him, and in each case none could object to his 

motive, On the 27th Jaiver was baptized. 

Apparently, we are in the presence of a new 

Timothy, who must be trained and cared for the 

work of God. 

RADIO. In the next bulletin I will inform you again 

about the radio program. This December the station 

ceased early of the month the programming of 

independent producers, as is my case. 

 So far this last edition of 2016. It is an opportunity to 

reiterate my gratitude to our God and to you, 

beloved brothers, for being with me with your 

prayers, your participation in this work, for your 

communication, for your support, especially this 

year which has been somewhat difficult for the 

inhabitants of the country. So thank you, may our 

Lord multiply you with every blessing. 

Together with my family we wish you HAPPY AND 

BEST NEW YEAR 2017 HAPPY NEW YEAR 2017. 



If God permits, it will be the next edition, 

meanwhile, God bless you richly, farewell. 

In the love of Christ, Antonio and family. 


